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10th September 2021 

 

Dear Parents,  
  
We hope that you and your children have had a wonderful summer break, despite the covid restrictions, 
and we would like to take this opportunity to welcome you to Year Two. Our theme for this half term is 
‘Looking After Our World’.   The children will enjoy using the texts ‘The Tin Forest’ by Helen Ward and 
illustrated by Wayne Anderson and ‘A Planet Full of Plastic’ by Neal Layton, as well as reading lots of funny 
poems written by Andy Seed who will be visiting our school later in the term to launch our Poetry Week.   
  
Welcome to Year 2 
In order to provide you with information about the routines and expectations in Year Two we have made 
a video presentation which will be available on Tapestry from Wednesday 8th September. Please spend 
some time watching this video. If you have any questions related to what is shared in the presentation 
then please do get in touch via the school email address. 

Loving Reading 
Over the next two weeks we will be spending time listening to all of the children read individually. This 
will allow us to provide your child with an appropriate reading book for sharing with you at home. Once 
your child has a school reading book we ask that you send it to school every day in your child’s book bag. 
We recommend that you try to hear your child read every day – little and often really is the best approach 
to supporting your child with their reading.  There is a ‘reading books to be changed box’ in each Year 
Two classroom where your child should place their book on a Monday, if it needs changing.  On Mondays 
children will be allocated two books covering a range of genres including fiction, non-fiction and poetry 
and on Fridays children will select a book from our ‘Reading Corner’ to read for pleasure over the weekend.  
Once a week the children will read with an adult as part of a guided reading group or participate in a 
whole class read. They may also read with an adult individually on top of or instead of their guided reading 
session. We will use Tapestry to communicate information related to your child’s reading. Tapestry is 
designed to be used as a two way communication tool, so please do add comments onto your child’s 
Tapestry account to let us know how they are getting on when they read with you at home too.   Please 
add the home reading comments to the reading observation uploaded by your child’s teacher.    
 
All children have home access to Phonics Bug and can continue to use the login and password given to 
them in Year One. 
 
At Telford Infant School we celebrate reading and want the children to enjoy and look forward to their 
reading times both at home and at school.  If possible we would love to share a photo of your child reading 
at home in our classroom reading corner, such as reading in a cosy den or reading a story to their teddy 
bears! 
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Tapestry 
We will be using Tapestry to share reading sessions that your child takes part in at school and will also be 
uploading resources and documents that you can use at home to support the phonics and spelling learning 
every week. Tapestry can also be used by you to upload any home learning activities that you complete 
with your child.  
 
Home Learning 
In Year One you may remember that the children had optional “take away” home learning, in Year Two 
we use the same “take away” format, the only difference is that we now expect all the children to 
complete 3 pieces of home learning from the menu over the half term. This helps them to expand their 
topic knowledge outside of the classroom and provides you with a chance to share in their learning.  
 
Getting into a routine with Home Learning in this way also gently prepares the children for the more 
formal approach to Homework that they will encounter as they move through their education. As 
mentioned above this will be uploaded onto Tapestry. Please upload the homework your child has 
completed by the following dates: 
 
Thursday 16th September 
Thursday 30th September 
Thursday 14th October 
  
Special days  
We always try to celebrate special days and events in school to ensure the children learn about a broad 
range of topics.  This half term we will be celebrating Harvest Festival by visiting St Mary Magdalene’s 
Church as well as National Poetry Week which will be launched by the children’s author Andy Seed. 
  
Outdoor classroom  
Please make sure that your child brings a warm, waterproof coat to school throughout the autumn and 
winter months, both for playtimes, and to enable us to learn outside if appropriate.    
 
PE  
In Year 2 during the Autumn Term PE is normally on Wednesday and Friday afternoons. The children will 
get changed for PE in school, as they did in Year 1, however they will come home in their PE kits.  Please 
ensure that your child has their named PE kit both for indoor and outdoor PE sessions (shorts, t-shirt, 
jogging bottoms, sweatshirt and trainers) in school ready for their next PE lesson.   
 
Water and fruit 
Please send your child to school with a named and filled water bottle every day. We ask that if your child 
brings in their own fruit from home for snack time that the fruit is not strawberries, kiwi or pineapple due 
to allergies.   
 
Birthdays  
We love celebrating your child’s birthday with them which we do in class and as part of our celebration 
assembly.  As in Year One, your child is invited to donate a book to the classroom library to share with 
their friends. As a healthy school and due to allergy and dietary requirements of the children, we no longer 
give out birthday sweets.    
 
We are really looking forward a super year of fun and learning in Year Two. If you have any questions 
throughout the year then please just ask.  
  
Kind Regards,  
  
Year Two Team  
 

                                                          

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=warwick+university+partnership+schools&hl=en&sa=X&tbo=d&biw=1440&bih=805&tbm=isch&tbnid=BdaP94RzXDVTZM:&imgrefurl=http://allesley.moodledo.co.uk/mod/resource/view.php?id=247&docid=w9xr0s-Bnbf7OM&imgurl=http://allesley.moodledo.co.uk/file.php/1/warwick_partner_school_ok.JPG&w=141&h=123&ei=A3QCUdq7J6LD0QX5yoHwCA&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=1151&vpy=454&dur=124&hovh=98&hovw=112&tx=83&ty=45&sig=118349632958597697996&page=1&tbnh=98&tbnw=106&start=0&ndsp=36&ved=1t:429,r:21,s:0,i:151

